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June __, 2013 

Mr. Carter Napier 

City Administrator 

City of Gillette 

201 E. 5th Street 

Gillette, WY  82717 

        

Re: Charter’s Cable in the Classroom Commitment 

Dear Mr. Napier: 

As you know, Bresnan Communications, LLC d/b/a Optimum (“Bresnan”) currently holds a cable franchise 

with the City (as may be amended, the “Franchise”), and Charter Communications, Inc. (“Charter”) is seeking 

the City’s consent to transfer control of Bresnan, the Franchise and the local cable system to Charter (the 

“Change of Control”).  

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of Charter’s commitment with respect to a cable industry educational 

initiative called Cable in the Classroom (“CIC”).  As a member of CIC, Charter has pledged to provide Basic 

Service, Expanded Basic Service and one set top box as necessary to receive such services to any K-12 school 

(but not including home schools) and any public library passed by its local cable system, at no cost to such 

schools, libraries or the local municipalities in which such schools and libraries are located.   

CIC areas of work include: 

1. Exercise a national leadership role in advocating the innovative and effective use of broadband in teaching 

and learning, and for digital citizenship. 

2. Encourage and recognize educational leadership that exemplifies the innovative use of cable services, 

broadband technology, media literacy, and related services and applications.  

3. Represent the cable industry’s commitment to education by showcasing the wide variety of cable initiatives 

in education, and by encouraging cable industry companies to continue their efforts to contribute to 

learning. 

If the City consents to the Change of Control, Charter is committed to ensuring that Bresnan provide such Cable 

in the Classroom services within the City during the current term of the Franchise. 

 

Please feel free to contact me at 770-754-5269 or mark.brown@charter.com, if you need have any questions 

regarding this educational commitment.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Charter Communications, Inc. 

 

Mark Brown 

Vice President, Corporate Government Affairs 

 


